
These are the minutes from the November 20, 2012 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present 

were Mrs. Lynn White – Chair, Mr. John Dougherty – Board Member,  Mr. Richard Farwell – Board 

Member, Mr. Anthony Marino – Health Agent, and Mr. Arthur Ceurvels – Assistant Health Agent / 

Inspector, Mrs. Kimberly Dixon – Administrative Assistant. 

 

Having a quorum, Mr. Dougherty called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. 

 

New Business 

 

 

Mr. Dougherty moved to approve the November 6, 2012 minutes as written, Mr. Farwell second, so voted 

unanimously. 

 

 

Plan: 

 

102 River Road – Dick DeBendicts - Engineer was present at meeting, approved as submitted. 

 

7 Trailside Lane (Lot B) – Arch 36 Chamber, approved as submitted. 

 

47 West Avenue – Approved as submitted. 

 

 

 

No Permits or Licenses were submitted 

 

 

 

Mr. Marino’s update:    

 

Mr. Marino submitted the Town Report- Board of Health section for review and Mr. Dougherty approved the 

report and Mr. Farwell seconded, so voted unanimously. 

 

Mr. Marino informed the Board of a View permit update scheduled next week that will improve the use and 

look of the inspection report.  Mrs. White would like to have the name of the Business on the inspection report 

to come across on each sheet. 

 

Mr. Marino and the Board discussed the issue of the beaver dam on the Colby Phillips property.  Mrs. White 

moved in accordance with Massachusetts General Law, Ch. 131, Section 80A for the Board of Health to issue 

an emergency permit to alleviate the threat to human health and safety that the dam is causing.  The Board 

stipulated that the Conservation Commission will present their plan to the Board of Health prior to 

implementing their plan. Mr. Farwell seconded, so voted unanimously.  

 

Meeting adjourned to attend MRC training session that took place in the large hearing room of the Town Hall, 

from 6-8 pm. 

 


